
Ballard Water & Sewer Improvement District

2381 E. 1000 S.

Ballard, Utah 84066
Phone: (435) 722-3393

e-mail: amcdonald@ballardcity.org
Water District Meeting
November 15, 2022, 2022, 5:30 pm
MINUTES
Item
1) CALL WATER BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

· Welcome and Roll Call – Chairman Mark Reidhead welcomed all in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance were Board Members Bob Abercrombie, Andrew Ercanbrack, Ronny Rich, Jesse Danley, Secretaries Anissa McDonald and Kaelyn Meyers.
· Prayer – Ronny Rich
· Pledge of Allegiance- was said by all present.
2) BUDGET REVIEW – 
The Budget for 2023 was reviewed with no changes. The board was asked to take home and review for the Budget hearing on December 20.
3) ENGINEER PROJECT UPDATES – 
1500 E. Water Line Project – Jeff Baker stated that the 1500 E. project was started last week. They started on 1000 So working towards Lagoon St. They will be working as long as they can into the winter.
Water Well Project -- The geology work is being done for the well project. Craig Nebeker with CRS stated that two weeks are completed from the kickoff of the project. They will have three locations narrowed down by the next board meeting for us to look at. They are currently looking at well logs from Roosevelt and surrounding areas. Board Member Bob Abercrombie asked if oil and gas logs are being looked at. Craig Nebeker stated that they are looking at oil and gas logs but we won’t be drilling as deep as those.

Jeff Baker with Jones & DeMille stated that the state sent us a funding checklist which was sent to Chairman Mark Reidhead and Secretary Kaelyn Meyers as well. As Jeff Baker gets more information regarding the bond closing documents and the information needed, he will send the information over to Kaelyn to send into the state. He stated that Rights-of-way will be needed for the entire system, and they will start working on compiling and getting Attorney Clarks input and help with the rights-of-way project. 

4) REVIEW & CORRECT MINUTES – 
· October 18, 2022
Motion was made by Board Member Jesse Danley to approve the Minutes of October 18, 2022, as corrected. 2nd by Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack. All in favor.
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5) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES

Secretary Anissa McDonald received a letter from Janelle Braithwaite wondering if we want to put together a thank you letter to give to rural water for the help in getting funding for the tank project. After a small discussion, Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated that he will get something together and have Chairman Mark Reidhead sign to send to Rural Water.
6) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Finances were gone over and approved.
7) ADJOURN WATER BOARD MEETING
Motion was made by Board Member Jesse Danley to adjourn Water Board Meeting at 6:20 p.m. 2nd by Board Member Ronny Rich. All in favor. 
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